
SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes   Tuesday, March 5, 2019 

Sherry Fitzpatrick, President called meeting to order at 12:55 PM.  Sherry recognized Judy Fick for her 

outstanding contributions to our league.  She plans to recognize one member at each General Meeting. 

January financials and February General Meeting Minutes approved 

Nancy Huffman introduced new sponsor Lani Baker, owner of Aim Mail Center, the printer of our 

handbook, tee box signs and Quail Classic booklet.  Our new brochure outlining the league, which was 

donated by Aim, will be included in welcome packages and available in the Pro Shop.  Lani held a 

drawing for door prizes, which were won by Marsha Camp, Nancy Fuller-Wilson, Lee Belt and Kathy 

Minx. 

Troy Jewkes, Head Pro, announced Jane Chanik has been hired, acting as his temporary assistant for 8-9 

weeks at which time will consider her for a permanent position.  He outlined the local rule for Ground 

Under Repair – relief is mandatory, without penalty.  Young trees: the area under and within the white 

lines around all new trees on the course is Ground Under Repair from which play is prohibited.  Penalty 

for breach:  Stroke play – two strokes;  Match play: loss of hole.  Updated Red Flag forms must be 

completed. 

Karen Tulchinsky read a thank you letter from Emerge, our 2019 charity.  She asked for donations of 

checks payable to Emerge and personal items, which she will deliver. 

Kathy Minx reported the audit of the 2018-yearend financials is in process. 

Shellie Pierce presented new table placards for the luncheons.  The first Town Hall meeting will be held 

March 13th 2:00 – 4:00 at the Activity Center.  Main topics will include 36.6 HI and our 2020 handbook, 

but is open for any concerns. 

Eila Sallaberry needs an additional 5 loaned carts for the 3/25 Catalina Cup. 

Quail Classic:  Kathy DeMerritt, Nancy Fuller-Wilson and Audrey Costello.  Kathy reported the deadline 

for application entries is March 15th.  Karen VanderJagt was awarded a gift for being the first applicant.  

There are ladies available to play if a partner is needed.  They need husband volunteers.  Also, MVP is 

having their member/guest the following week and need players if interested.  Please notify Audrey by 

March 15 if you plan to donate a raffle prize. 

Pam Brunelle 3 chip in winners $20 each, Ann Stonecipher, Shawna Ianson and Peg Wells.  Hole in one 

certificate to Takeyo Eakin. 

Bonnie Westra presented Judy Fick with an eagle pin for SB8, Sandra Murray T4.  2 Club and Hole-In-One 

pins available for $5 each.  27 ladies have moved forward to the red/aqua tees. 

Sherry’s wine drawing winners Audrey Costello and Kathy Minx.   

Sherry, as President will select one member for the Nominating Committee, the Board will secure 1 and 

the final 3 will be chosen from the membership at our April General Meeting. 

Sherry adjourned the meeting at 1:27 PM 

Respectfully submitted, Maggie Falconer, Secretary 


